
BOE Technology Committee       October 8,2018 
 
Attendance:   Andrew Clure Committee Chair 
  Dan Delia, BOE 
  Carmella Amodeo, Director of Technology 
 
Called to order:   10:03 
 
Public Participation:  None 
 
Communications/Announcements: None 
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
Carmella stated she is very comfortable with the dollars that are for Technology in the budget 
process. She explained that we are also funded by Universal Services through ERate funding, 
which is used for networking projects..  
 
We are moving to a managed service for a virtual environment, which is shared with the Town.  
We will be using NOVUS, this will mean a dollar change in accounts, less in equipment dollars 
and dollars added to contracted services. 
 
Discussed running an audit and/or a Pen test on the firewalls.  Carmella is to get quotes for pen 
test and firewall evaluation.  Look at the possibility of contracting for more than one year. 
 
Technology Department is now at full staff, the Department was short a networking person for a 
year, someone was hired in August. 
 
There is a fair amount of time spent on Data Privacy Contracts  to be in compliance with the Ct 
Public Act Number 16-189.  Carmella to look at the possibility of requesting a part time position 
to free up some her time from this task.   
 
Carmella stated that the website is in a redesign phase which will make it also ADA compliant.  
Andy requested looking at making it easier to read for events and fees. 
 
Meeting to be scheduled for November. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:10am. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Carlen Gaines 


